
Ordinance 2024-01(b)(I) 
Manager’s Report 
 
An Ordinance Appropriating $8,900,000 to the Manager for the Bartlett Regional Hospital 
Emergency Department Addition Capital Improvement Project; Funding Provided by 
Hospital Funds. 
 
This ordinance would appropriate $8.9 million of hospital funds for the Emergency Department 
Addition Capital Improvement Project. This appropriation is required to move the project 
forward to meet the desired spring 2025 construction start date. This funding is considered 
restricted until a Certificate of Need (CON) is obtained from the Alaska Department of Health, 
which is a requirement for renovation and new construction projects expected to exceed $1.5 
million. A determination by the Alaska Department of Health on the CON is expected in August 
2024. 
 
The Hospital Board approved this request at the July 23, 2024 meeting.  The Public Works and 
Facilities Committee reviewed this request at the August 5, 2024 meeting.  
 


